HUD SECTION 108 LOAN REPAYMENT
ANALYST: WENDY K. SOO HOO

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$1,110,215
	
	$589,466
	
	N/A
	
	N/A

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$7,935
	
	$0
	
	N/A
	
	N/A

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$0
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$1,119,000
	
	$590,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	0.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	0.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources:  Roads, Surface Water Management, Facilities Management Division, Community Development Block Grant funds, and General Fund

	Base Budget Assumptions:  Additional increment calculated based on 2022 loan repayment amount.



DESCRIPTION

In July 2005, the Council authorized[footnoteRef:1] the Executive to accept a $6.85 million loan from the Federal Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Department’s Section 108 Loan Guarantee Program, a program that gives local governments the ability to borrow against their federal Community Development Block Grant allocation to fund physical and economic revitalization projects.[footnoteRef:2] The loan was sought to allow the County to contribute to the development of the Greenbridge project in White Center, through which the King County Housing Authority was replacing the federally-subsidized Park Lake Homes complex with a new, mixed-income community that was planned to house 3,000 people and incorporate a range of services and amenities. [1:  Ordinance 15222]  [2:  https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/section-108/] 


The County planned to use the loan to fund infrastructure improvements at Greenbridge, as well as construction of a new White Center Food Bank.  The $6.85 million loan was to be funded from a combination of County agencies and funds,[footnoteRef:3] based on the types of infrastructure improvements the loan would cover. [3:  Roads Fund ($2.1 million), Surface Water Management ($563,000), Parks/REET ($765,000), Housing Opportunity Fund/General Fund ($765,000), and Community Development Block Grant ($2.0 million).] 


The loan was finalized in 2006. Debt service payments will be completed in 2024, so this appropriation unit will be closed out after this budget cycle.[footnoteRef:4]   [4:  Roads and Surface Water Management made their last payments during the 2015-2016 biennium, and the Real Estate Excise Tax made its last payment in 2014; the proceeds from their last payments have been held by the Finance and Business Operations Division to make the periodic debt service payments.] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed 2023-2024 budget for HUD Section 108 Repayment of $1.1 million is slightly increased as compared to the budget for 2021-2022 as the proposed amount represents two times the debt service payment for 2022, which was slightly higher than 2021.  Note, however, that PSB indicated that the debt service payment for this biennium will be approximately $540,000, making approximately half of this appropriation unnecessary; this is a technical error that can be addressed in the corrections supplemental in 2023.

KEY ISSUES

Council staff has not identified any key issues.
